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January 12, 2009 

 

 

 

 

John Van Eschen 

Manager, Telecommunications Department  

Missouri Public Service Commission 

P. O. Box 360 

Jefferson City, Missouri 65102-0360 

 

 

Dear Mr. Van Eschen: 

 

The 2007 Video Services Providers Act requires that AT&T Missouri file an annual report 

regarding its progress made toward complying with the requirement that it provide access to 

its video service to at least 25% of the households in its telecommunications service area 

within three years of the date it began providing video service, and to not less than 50% of 

such households within six years.
1
   

The Commission authorized AT&T Missouri to provide video service effective November 

16, 2007, in Case No. KA-2008-0112, and AT&T Missouri began providing video service in 

the Kansas City, Missouri area on the same day.  Pursuant to the above-referenced reporting 

requirement, this is to advise that, as of the end of the one-year period following November 

16, 2007, AT&T Missouri provided access to its video service to approximately 18% of the 

households situated in AT&T Missouri’s telecommunications service area. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 
Craig A. Unruh 

    
 
 

                                                 
1
 However, AT&T Missouri is not required to meet the 50% requirement until two years after at least 30% of 

the households with access to AT&T Missouri’s video service subscribe to the service for six consecutive 

months. 


